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KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

10th November 2011
Development of the Community Harm Statement

1 INTRODUCTION
The Community Harm Statement is being developed in partnership with Kettering Borough Council, Chartered Institute of Housing and partner agencies including Social Landlords Crime and Nuisance Group, legal consultants and West Mercia Constabulary.
2 BACKGROUND

     Discussions took place with Kettering Borough Council, Philip Hollobone MP and Grant 

     Shapps, Housing Minister on some of the difficulties and inconsistencies in the way that the   

     Courts deal with anti-social behaviour cases. 

It was acknowledged that the harm anti-social behaviour causes to the community as a whole is not always clearly identified in court. Additionally, there is a need to more effectively balance the rights of the perpetrator with those of the victims. 

The Chartered Institute of Housing Anti-Social Behaviour Action team was asked to work with Kettering Borough Council to bring together a group to develop the concept. A steering group was formed in June 2011.

3 OBJECTIVES

The objective was to produce a document that would create a consistent approach to the presentation of cases to courts by social landlords, and provide a summary of evidence.
The group felt that it was important that the document was easy to use and was clearly focused on the harm the anti-social behaviour was causing to the community as a whole.

4 USE OF THE COMMUNITY HARM STATEMENT

During the development of the document it became apparent that it could be useful in a variety of contexts. As well as a court document it was felt that it could also play a useful role in pre-court work with perpetrators families and in restorative justice.

5 CURRENT STATUS

The Community Harm Statement is currently being piloted in its various contexts by a number of social housing providers. The aim is to formally launch the document across the sector in the New Year.
An example of a Community Harm Statement is attached.

On a related note, the Council’s involvement in developing the Community Harm Statement has raised the Council’s profile in the management of anti-social behaviour more generally. We are featuring in a forthcoming practice brief on anti-social behaviour which is being produced by the Chartered Institute of Housing. We also recently gave a presentation on our tenancy support initiatives in London focusing on empowering communities to tackle ant-social behaviour.
Anne-Marie Loughran 10th November 2011
The purpose of this report is to advise the Tenants Forum on the work currently being undertaken by Housing Services and the Chartered Institute of Housing on the development of the Community Harm Statement.
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